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DAVID LIVINGSTONE HIS LIFE AND LETTERS
? ? ? ? ? The hands of noble folk do tend me publicly; With waters clear and sweet my thirsting tongue they ply..Old Woman, the Merchant and the
King, The, i. 265..? ? ? ? ? No rest is there for me, no life wherein I may delight, Nor pleasant meat nor drink avails to please me, night or
day..Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The Sixth, iii. 203..120. The Pious Black Slave cccclxvii."There was once a merchant named Abou Temam, and
he was a man of understanding and good breeding, quick-witted and truthful in all his affairs, and he had wealth galore. Now there was in his land
an unjust king and a jealous, and Abou Temam feared for his wealth from this king and said, 'I will remove hence to another place where I shall not
be in fear.' So he made for the city of Ilan Shah and built himself a palace therein and transporting his wealth thither, took up his abode there.
Presently, the news of him reached King Ilan Shah; so he sent to bid him to his presence and said to him, 'We know of thy coming to us and thine
entry under our allegiance, and indeed we have heard of thine excellence and wit and generosity; so welcome to thee and fair welcome! The land is
thy land and at thy commandment, and whatsoever occasion thou hast unto us, it is [already] accomplished unto thee; and it behoveth that thou be
near our person and of our assembly.' Abou Temam prostrated himself to the king and said to him, 'O king, I will serve thee with my wealth and
my life, but do thou excuse me from nearness unto thee, for that, [if I took service about thy person], I should not be safe from enemies and
enviers.' Then he addressed himself to serve the king with presents and largesses, and the king saw him to be intelligent, well-bred and of good
counsel; so he committed to him the ordinance of his affairs and in his hand was the power to bind and loose..Meanwhile, when Aboulhusn went
out from the presence of the Khalif and went to lay out Nuzhet el Fuad, the prince mourned for her and dismissing the divan, arose and betook
himself, leaning upon Mesrour, the swordsman of his vengeance, [to the pavilion of the harem, where he went in] to the Lady Zubeideh, that he
might condole with her for her slave-girl. He found the princess sitting weeping and awaiting his coming, so she might condole with him for [his
boon-companion] Aboulhusn el Khelia. So he said to her, "May thy head outlive thy slave-girl Nuzhet el Fuad!" And she answered, saying, "O my
lord, God preserve my slave-girl! Mayst thou live and long survive thy boon-companion Aboulhusn el Khelia! For he is dead.".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ba.
The Envier and the Envied xlvi.Hakim (El) bi Amrillah, The Merchant and the Favourite of the Khalif El Mamoun, iii. 171..After your loss, nor
trace of me nor vestige would remain, iii. 41..So they all arose and repaired to El Anca, who abode in the Mountain Caf. (248) When she saw them,
she rose to them and saluted them, saying, 'O my ladies, may I not be bereaved of you!' Quoth Wekhimeh to her, 'Who is like unto thee, O Anca?
Behold, Queen Es Shuhba is come to thee.' So El Anca kissed the queen's feet and lodged them in her palace; whereupon Tuhfeh came up to her
and fell to kissing her and saying, 'Never saw I a goodlier than this favour.' Then she set before them somewhat of food and they ate and washed
their hands; after which Tuhfeh took the lute and played excellent well; and El Anca also played, and they fell to improvising verses in turns, whilst
Tuhfeh embraced El Anca every moment. Quoth Es Shuhba, 'O my sister, each kiss is worth a thousand dinars;' and Tuhfeh answered, 'Indeed, a
thousand dinars were little for it.' Whereat El Anca laughed and on the morrow they took leave of her and went away to Meimoun's palace. (249).?
? ? ? ? m. The Goldsmith and the Cashmere Singing-Girl dccccxc.? ? ? ? ? Were I cut off, beloved, from hope of thy return, Slumber, indeed, for
ever my wakeful lids would flee..The company marvelled at the goodliness of his story and it pleased El Melik ez Zahir; and the prefect said, 'By
Allah, this story is extraordinary!' Then came forward the sixth officer and said to the company, 'Hear my story and that which befell me, to wit,
that which befell such an one the assessor, for it is rarer than this and stranger..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa. Story of King Sindbad and his Falcon v.84.
Dibil el Khuzai with the Lady and Muslim ben el Welid dclxx.When the prefect saw this, he said, "By Allah, the captain is excused!" Then my
comrades came round about me and sprinkled water on my face, [till I came to myself,] when I arose and accosting the Cadi, who was covered with
confusion, said to him, "Thou seest that suspicion is fallen on thee, and indeed this affair is no light matter, for that this woman's family will
assuredly not sit down under her loss." Therewith the Cadi's heart quaked and he knew that the suspicion had reverted upon him, wherefore his
colour paled and his limbs smote together; and he paid of his own money, after the measure of that which he had lost, so we would hush up the
matter for him. (106) Then we departed from him in peace, whilst I said in myself, "Indeed, the woman deceived me not.".Now Ilan Shah had three
viziers, in whose hands the affairs [of the kingdom] were [aforetime] and they had been used to leave not the king night nor day; but they became
shut out from him by reason of Abou Temam and the king was occupied with him to their exclusion. So they took counsel together upon the matter
and said, 'What counsel ye we should do, seeing that the king is occupied from us with yonder man, and indeed he honoureth him more than us?
But now come, let us cast about for a device, whereby we may remove him from the king.' So each of them spoke forth that which was in his mind,
and one of them said, 'The king of the Turks hath a daughter, whose like there is not in the world, and whatsoever messenger goeth to demand her
in marriage, her father slayeth him. Now our king hath no knowledge of this; so, come, let us foregather with him and bring up the talk of her.
When his heart is taken with her, we will counsel him to despatch Abou Temam to seek her hand in marriage; whereupon her father will slay him
and we shall be quit of him, for we have had enough of his affair.".? ? ? ? ? d. The Tailor's Story cxxxvi.If I must die, then welcome death to heal,
iii. 23..Hejjaj (El) and the Three Young Men, i. 53..? ? ? ? ? c. The Sparrow and the Eagle clii.? ? ? ? ? Know, then, the woes that have befall'n a
lover, neither grudge Her secret to conceal, but keep her counsel still, I pray..48. The Thief and the Money-Changer ccxliv.? ? ? ? ? The world is
upon me all desolate grown. Alack, my long grief and forlornness! Who knows.? ? ? ? ? a. The First Calender's Story xxxvii.When Er Razi heard
this, he said, 'Yonder wittol lusteth after my wife; but I will do him a mischief.' Then he rushed in upon them, and when El Merouzi saw him, he
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marvelled at him and said to him, 'How didst thou make thine escape?' So he told him the trick he had played and they abode talking of that which
they had collected from the folk [by way of alms], and indeed they had gotten great store of money. Then said El Merouzi, 'Verily, mine absence
hath been prolonged and fain would I return to my own country.' Quoth Er Rasi,' As thou wilt;' and the other said, 'Let us divide the money we have
gotten and do thou go with me to my country, so I may show thee my tricks and my fashions.' 'Come to-morrow,' replied Er Razi, 'and we will
divide the money.'.Quoth Shefikeh, "My mistress hath occasion for thee; so come thou with me and I will engage to restore thee to thy dwelling in
weal and safety." But the nurse answered, saying, "Indeed, her palace is become forbidden (103) to me and never again will I enter therein, for that
God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) of His favour and bounty hath rendered me independent of her." So Shefikeh returned to her
mistress and acquainted her with the nurse's words and that wherein she was of affluence; whereupon Mariyeh confessed the unseemliness of her
dealing with her and repented, whenas repentance profited her not; and she abode in that her case days and nights, whilst the fire of longing flamed
in her heart..Merchant of Cairo and the Favourite of the Khalif El Maraoun El Hakim bi Amrillah, The, iii. 171..? ? ? ? ? Yea, they'd join me in
pouring forth tears and help me my woes to lament, And like unto me they'd become all wasted and tortured and pale..As for Er Reshid, he shut
himself up with Tuhfeh that night and found her a clean maid and rejoiced in her; and she took high rank in his heart, so that he could not endure
from her a single hour and committed to her the keys of the affairs of the realm, for that which he saw in her of good breeding and wit and modesty.
Moreover, he gave her fifty slave-girls and two hundred thousand dinars and clothes and trinkets and jewels and precious stones, worth the
kingdom of Egypt; and of the excess of his love for her, he would not entrust her to any of the slave-girls or eunuchs; but, whenas he went out from
her, he locked the door upon her and took the key with him, against he should return to her, forbidding the damsels to go in to her, of his fear lest
they should slay her or practise on her with knife or poison; and on this wise he abode awhile..EL MAMOUN AND ZUBEIDEH (163).? ? ? ? ? I
am filled full of longing pain and memory and dole, That from the wasted body's wounds distract the anguished soul..66. El Mutelemmis and his
Wife Umeimeh ccclxxxv.One day, as the prefect sat [in his house], the watchman came in to him and said, "O my lord, the Jew goeth to the house
of such an one." Whereupon El Atwesh arose and went forth alone, taking with him none but myself. As he went along, he said to me, "Indeed, this
[woman] is a fat piece of meat." (109) And we gave not over going till we came to the door of the house and stood there till a slave-girl came out,
as if to buy them somewhat. We waited till she opened the door, whereupon, without further parley, we forced our way into the house and rushed in
upon the girl, whom we found seated with the Jew in a saloon with four estrades, and cooking-pots and candles therein. When her eyes fell on the
prefect, she knew him and rising to her feet, said, "Welcome and fair welcome! Great honour hath betided me by my lord's visit and indeed thou
honourest my dwelling.".Favourite of the Khalif El Mamoun el Hakim bi Amrillah, The Merchant of Cairo and the, iii. 171..Woman, The Thief and
the, i. 278..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? Until they left my heart on fire without allay..When the evening came, the king bade fetch the vizier; so he presented
himself before him and the king bade him tell the [promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O king (but God alone knoweth
His secret purpose and is versed in all that is past and was foredone among bygone peoples), that.Then she took the lute and smote thereon, after
the fashion she had learnt from the Sheikh Iblis, so that Er Reshid's wit was dazed for excess of delight and his understanding was confounded for
joy; after which she improvised and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Ay, and the monks, for on the Day of Palms a fawn there was Among the
servants of the church, a loveling blithe and gay..Then he gave me the present and letter and money for my expenses. So I kissed his hand and
going out from before him, repaired to the sea-coast, where I took ship with many other merchants and we sailed days and nights, till, after a
prosperous voyage, God vouchsafed us a safe arrival at the island of Serendib. We landed and went up to the city, where I carried the letter and
present to the king and kissing the earth fell [prostrate before him], invoking blessings on him. When he saw me, 'Welcome to thee, O Sindbad!'
quoth he. 'By the Most Great God, we have longed for thy sight and the day is blessed on which we behold thee once more.' Then he took my hand
and seating me by his side, welcomed me and entreated me friendly and rejoiced in me with an exceeding joy; after which he fell to conversing
with me and caressing me and said, 'What brings thee to us, O Sindbad?' I kissed his hand and thanking him, said, 'O my lord, I bring thee a present
and a letter from my lord the Khalif Haroun er Reshid.' Then I brought out to him the present and the letter and he read the latter and accepted the
former, rejoicing therein with an exceeding joy..I kissed his hand and thanked him, and as I was walking about, [waiting,] up came the guards and
eunuchs with the women, who were weeping and crying out and taking leave of one another. The eunuchs cried out to us, whereupon we came with
the boat, and they said to the boatman, "Who is this?" "This is my mate," answered he, "[whom I have brought,] to help me, so one of us may keep
the boat, whilst another doth your service." Then they brought out to us the women, one by one, saying, "Throw them [in] by the Island;" and we
answered, "It is well." Now each of them was shackled and they had made a jar of sand fast about her neck. We did as the eunuchs bade us and
ceased not to take the women, one after another, and cast them in, till they gave us my mistress and I winked to my comrade. So we took her and
carried her out into mid-stream, where I gave her the empty calabashes (188) and said to her, "Wait for me at the mouth of the canal." Then we cast
her in, after we had loosed the jar of sand from her neck and done off her fetters, and returned..9. Noureddin Ali and the Damsel Ennis el Jelis
clxxxi.(When Shehriyar heard this, he said in himself, 'By Allah, I have indeed been reckless in the slaying of women and girls, and praised be God
who hath occupied me with this damsel from the slaughter of souls, for that the slaughter of souls is a grave [matter!] By Allah, if Shah Bekht spare
the vizier, I will assuredly spare Shehrzad!' Then he gave ear to the story and heard her say to her sister:).Er Reshid was like to lose his wits for
amazement at this sight and was confounded at this that he beheld and witnessed. Then said he to Tuhfeh, 'Come, tell me thy story from first to last,
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[and let me know all that hath betided thee,] as if I had been present' She answered with 'Hearkening and obedience,' and fell to telling him [all that
had betided her] first and last, from the time when she first saw the Sheikh Aboultawaif, how he took her and descended with her through the side
of the draught-house; and she told him of the horse she had ridden, till she came to the meadow aforesaid and described it to him, together with the
palace and that which was therein of furniture, and related to him how the Jinn rejoiced in her and that which she had seen of the kings of them,
men and women, and of Queen Kemeriyeh and her sisters and Queen Shuaaeh, Queen of the Fourth Sea, and Queen Es Shuhba, Queen of Queens,
and King Es Shisban, and that which each one of them had bestowed upon her. Moreover, she told him the story of Meimoun the Sworder and
described to him his loathly favour, which he had not consented to change, and related to him that which befell her from the kings of the Jinn, men
and women, and the coming of the Queen of Queens, Es Shuhba, and how she had loved her and appointed her her vice-queen and how she was
thus become ruler over all the kings of the Jinn; and she showed him the patent of investiture that Queen Es Shuhba had written her and told him
that which had betided her with the Ghoul-head, whenas it appeared to her in the garden, and how she had despatched it to her palace, beseeching it
to bring her news of the Commander of the Faithful and that which had betided him after her. Then she described to him the gardens, wherein she
had taken her pleasure, and the baths inlaid with pearls and jewels and told him that which had befallen Meimoun the Sworder, whenas he carried
her off, and how he had slain himself; brief, she told him all that she had seen of wonders and rarities and that which she had beheld of all kinds
and colours among the Jinn..'There was once an old man renowned for roguery, and he went, he and his mates, to one of the markets and stole
thence a parcel of stuffs. Then they separated and returned each to his quarter. Awhile after this, the old man assembled a company of his fellows
and one of them pulled out a costly piece of stuff and said, "Will any one of you sell this piece of stuff in its own market whence it was stolen, that
we may confess his [pre-eminence in] sharping?" Quoth the old man, "I will;" and they said, "Go, and God the Most High prosper thee!".There was
once, of old days and in bygone ages and times, in the city of Baghdad, the Abode of Peace, a king mighty of estate, lord of understanding and
beneficence and liberality and generosity, and he was strong of sultanate and endowed with might and majesty and magnificence. His name was Ins
ben Cais ben Rebiya es Sheibani, (47) and when he took horse, there rode unto him [warriors] from the farthest parts of the two Iraks. (48) God the
Most High decreed that he should take to wife a woman hight Afifeh, daughter of Ased es Sundusi, who was endowed with beauty and grace and
brightness and perfection and justness of shape and symmetry; her face was like unto the new moon and she had eyes as they were gazelle's eyes
and an aquiline nose like the crescent moon. She had learned horsemanship and the use of arms and had thoroughly studied the sciences of the
Arabs; moreover, she had gotten by heart all the dragomanish (49) tongues and indeed she was a ravishment to mankind..? ? ? ? ? Who art thou,
wretch, that thou shouldst hope to win me? With thy rhymes What wouldst of me? Thy reason, sure, with passion is forspent..Then the king
assembled his nobles and commons and the astrologers and said to them, 'Know that what God hath graven upon the forehead, be it fair fortune or
calamity, none may avail to efface, and all that is decreed unto a man he must needs abide. Indeed, this my caretaking and my endeavour profited
me nought, for that which God decreed unto my son, he hath abidden and that which He decreed unto me hath betided me. Nevertheless, I praise
God and thank Him for that this was at my son's hand and not at the hand of another, and praised be He for that the kingship is come to my son!'
And he strained the youth to his breast and embraced him and kissed him, saying, 'O my son, this matter was on such a wise, and of my care and
watchfulness over thee from destiny, I lodged thee in that pit; but caretaking availed not.' Then he took the crown of the kingship and set it on his
son's head and caused the folk and the people swear fealty to him and commended the subjects to his care and enjoined him to justice and equity.
And he took leave of him that night and died and his son reigned in his stead..? ? ? ? ? They have departed; but the steads yet full of them remain:
Yea, they have left me, but my heart of them doth not complain..52. The Devout Israelite cccxlviii.? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Old Man's Story viii.As
for Abou Sabir, when he returned, he saw not his wife and read what was written on the ground, wherefore he wept and sat [awhile] sorrowing.
Then said he to himself, 'O Abou Sabir, it behoveth thee to be patient, for belike there shall betide [thee] an affair yet sorer than this and more
grievous;' and he went forth wandering at a venture, like to the love-distraught, the madman, till he came to a sort of labourers working upon the
palace of the king, by way of forced labour. When [the overseers] saw him, they laid hold of him and said to him, 'Work thou with these folk at the
palace of the king; else will we imprison thee for life.' So he fell to working with them as a labourer and every day they gave him a cake of bread.
He wrought with them a month's space, till it chanced that one of the labourers mounted a ladder and falling, broke his leg; whereupon he cried out
and wept. Quoth Abou Sabir to him, 'Have patience and weep not; for thou shall find ease in thy patience.' But the man said to him, 'How long shall
I have patience?' And he answered, saying, 'Patience bringeth a man forth of the bottom of the pit and seateth him on the throne of the
kingdom.'.157. Mesrour and Zein el Mewasif dcccxlv.118. The Jewish Cadi and his Pious Wife cccclxv.? ? ? ? ? Midst colours, my colour
excelleth in light And I would every eye of my charms might have sight..A sun of beauty she appears to all who look on her, iii. 191..? ? ? ? ?
Forbear thy verse-making, O thou that harbourest in the camp, Lest to the gleemen thou become a name of wonderment..Merry Jest of a Thief, A,
ii. 186..? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.Sitt el Milah filled a cup and emptied it; after which she drank a second and a third.
Then she filled the cup a fourth time and handed it to the old man, but he would not accept it from her. However, she conjured him, by her own
head and that of the Commander of the Faithful, that he should take it from her, till he took the cup from her hand and kissed it and would have set
it down; but she conjured him by her life to smell it. So he smelt it and she said to him, "How deemest thou?" "Its smell is sweet," replied he; and
she conjured him, by the life of the Commander of the Faithful, to taste it. So he put it to his mouth and she rose to him and made him drink;
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whereupon, "O princess of the fair," said he, "this is none other than good." Quoth she, "So deem I. Hath not our Lord promised us wine in
Paradise?" And he answered, "Yes. Quoth the Most High, 'And rivers of wine, a delight to the drinkers.' (36) And we will drink it in this world and
the world to come." She laughed and emptying the cup, gave him to drink, and he said, "O princess of the fair, indeed thou art excusable in thy love
for this." Then he took from her another and another, till he became drunken and his talk waxed great and his prate..76 En Numan and the Arab of
the Benou Tai dclx.Then he again began to pay me frequent visits and I entered into converse with him and questioned him of the band and how he
came to escape, he alone of them all. Quoth he, 'I left them from the day on which God the Most High delivered thee from them, for that they
would not obey my speech; wherefore I swore that I would no longer consort with them.' And I said, 'By Allah, I marvel at thee, for that thou wast
the cause of my preservation!' Quoth he, 'The world is full of this sort [of folk]; and we beseech God the Most High for safety, for that these
[wretches] practise upon men with every kind of device.' Then said I to him, 'Tell me the most extraordinary adventure of all that befell thee in this
villainy thou wast wont to practise.' And he answered, saying, 'O my brother, I was not present when they did on this wise, for that my part with
them was to concern myself with selling and buying and [providing them with] food; but I have heard that the most extraordinary thing that befell
them was on this wise..? ? ? ? ? Fawn of the palace, knowst thou not that I, to look on thee, The world have traversed, far and wide, o'er many a hill
and plain?.When King Shah Bekht heard his vizier's speech, he was confounded before him and abashed and marvelled at the gravity of his
understanding and his patience. So he sprang up to him and embraced him and the vizier kissed his feet. Then the king called for a sumptuous dress
of honour and cast it over Er Rehwan and entreated him with the utmost honour and showed him special favour and restored him to his rank and
vizierate. Moreover he imprisoned those who had sought his destruction with leasing and committed unto himself to pass judgment upon the
interpreter who had expounded to him the dream. So the vizier abode in the governance of the realm till there came to them the Destroyer of
Delights; and this (added Shehrzad) is all, O king of the age, that hath come down to us of King Shah Bekht and his vizier..Then she changed the
measure and the mode [and played] so that she amazed the wits of those who were present, and Queen Es Shuhba was moved to mirth and said,
'Well done, O queen of delight!' Then she returned to the first mode and improvised the following verses on the water-lily:.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the
Physician Douban iv.? ? ? ? ? Ay, and we would have spread our bosoms in thy way, That so thy feet might fare on eyelids, carpet-wise..138. Hind
Daughter of En Numan and El Hejjaj dclxxxi.92. El Amin and his Uncle Ibrahim ben el Mehdi dclxxxii.There was once, of old days, a king of the
kings, whose name was Azadbekht; his [capital] city was called Kuneim Mudoud and his kingdom extended to the confines of Seistan and from the
frontiers of Hindustan to the sea He had ten viziers, who ordered his state and his dominion, and he was possessed of judgment and exceeding
wisdom. One day he went forth with certain of his guards to the chase and fell in with an eunuch on horseback, holding in his hand the halter of a
mule, which he led along. On the mule's back was a litter of gold-inwoven brocade, garded about with an embroidered band set with gold and
jewels, and over against the litter was a company of horsemen. When King Azadbekht saw this, he separated himself from his companions and
making for the mule and the horsemen, questioned the latter, saying, "To whom belongeth this litter and what is therein?". The eunuch answered,
(for he knew not that he was King Azadbekht,) saying, "This litter belongeth to Isfehend, vizier to King Azadbekht, and therein is his daughter,
whom he purposeth to marry to Zad Shah the King.".108. Aboukir the Dyer and Abousir the Barber dccclxvii.So the young man went to his
lodging and fetching a purse, returned to the girl's owner and counted out to him the price aforesaid, whilst the draper was between them. Then said
he, "Bring her forth;" but the other answered, "She cannot come forth at this present; but be thou my guest the rest of this day and night, and on the
morrow thou shall take thy slave-girl and go in the protection of God." The youth fell in with him of this and he carried him to his house, where,
after a little, he let bring meat and wine, and they [ate and] drank. Then said Noureddin to the girl's owner, "I beseech thee bring me the damsel, for
that I bought her not but for the like of this time." So he arose and [going in to the girl], said to her, "O Sitt el Milan, the young man hath paid down
thy price and we have bidden him hither; so he hath come to our dwelling and we have entertained him, and he would fain have thee be present
with him.".So Kemeriyeh cried out to an Afrit of the Afrits and a calamity of the calamities, (240) by name El Ased et Teyyar, (241) and said to
him, 'Go with my message to the Crescent Mountain, the abiding-place of Meimoun the Sworder, and enter in to him and salute him in my name
and say to him, "How canst thou be assured for thyself, O Meimoun? (242) Couldst thou find none on whom to vent thy drunken humour and
whom to maltreat save Tuhfeh, more by token that she is a queen? But thou art excused, for that thou didst this not but of thine intoxication, and the
Shekh Aboultawaif pardoneth thee, for that thou wast drunken. Indeed, thou hast outraged his honour; but now restore her to her palace, for that she
hath done well and favoured us and done us service, and thou knowest that she is presently our queen. Belike she may bespeak Queen Es Shuhba,
whereupon the matter will be aggravated and that wherein there is no good will betide. Indeed, thou wilt get no tittle of profit [from this thine
enterprise]; verily, I give thee good counsel, and so peace be on thee!"'.? ? ? ? ? Thou only art the whole of our desire; indeed Thy love is hid
within our hearts' most secret core.."There was once a man, a merchant, who was fortunate in trade, and at one time his [every] dirhem profited
[him] fifty. Presently, his luck turned against him and he knew it not; so he said in himself, 'I have wealth galore, yet do I weary myself and go
round about from country to country; I were better abide in my own country and rest myself in my house from this travail and affliction and sell
and buy at home.' Then he made two parts of his money, with one whereof he bought wheat in summer, saying, 'When the winter cometh, I will sell
it at a great profit.' But, when the winter came, wheat became at half the price for which he had bought it, whereat he was sore concerned and left it
till the next year. However, next year, the price fell yet lower and one of his friends said to him, 'Thou hast no luck in this wheat; so do thou sell it
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at whatsoever price.' Quoth the merchant, 'This long while have I profited and it is allowable that I lose this time. God is all- knowing! If it abide
[with me] half a score years, I will not sell it save at a profit.'.69. Musab ben ez Zubeir and Aaisheh his Wife ccclxxxvi.WOMEN'S CRAFT..Then
the king acquainted the people [of his court] with the matter and said to them,' O folk, how deem ye of my looking to the issues of affairs?' And
they all marvelled at his wisdom and foresight. Then he turned to his father and said to him, 'Hadst thou looked to the issue of thine affair and dealt
deliberately in that which thou didst, there had not betided thee this repentance and grief all this time.' Then he let bring his mother and they
rejoiced in each other and lived all their days in joy and gladness. What then," continued the young treasurer, "is more grievous than the lack of
looking to the issues of affairs? Wherefore hasten thou not in the slaying of me, lest repentance betide thee and sore concern.".? ? ? ? ? A fair one,
to idolaters if she herself should show, They'd leave their idols and her face for only Lord would know;.135. Jouder and his Brothers dcvi.? ? ? ? ?
Now that the clouds have broken their promise to our hope, We trust the Khalif's bounty will stand to us for rain. (65).6. Isaac of Mosul's Story of
Khedijeh and the Khalif El Mamoun xciv.When the evening evened, the king summoned the vizier and required of him the hearing of the
[promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O king, that.When Sindbad the Sailor had made an end of his story, he bade his
servant give the porter an hundred mithcals of gold and said to him, "How now, my brother! Hast ever in the world heard of one whom such
calamities have betided as have betided me and hath any suffered that which I have suffered of afflictions or undergone that which I have
undergone of hardships? Wherefore it behoveth that I have these pleasures in requital of that which I have undergone of travail and humiliations."
So the porter came forward and kissing the merchant's hands, said to him, "O my lord, thou hast indeed suffered grievous perils and hast well
deserved these bounteous favours [that God hath vouchsafed thee]. Abide, then, O my lord, in thy delights and put away from thee [the
remembrance of] thy troubles; and may God the Most High crown thine enjoyments with perfection and accomplish thy days in pleasance until the
hour of thine admission [to His mercy]!".? ? ? ? ? Compared with thine enjoyment, the hardest things are light To win and all things distant draw
near and easy be..? ? ? ? ? Beard of the old he-goat, the one-eyed, what shall be My saying of a knave, his fashion and degree?.Numan (En) and the
Arab of the Benou Tai, i. 203..? ? ? ? ? Thine approof which shall clothe me in noblest attire And my rank in the eyes of the people raise high..? ? ?
? ? Yea, and black slaves he proffered me and slave-girls big with child And steeds of price, with splendid arms and trappings rich
bedight..?STORY OF THE MAN OF KHORASSAN, HIS SON AND HIS GOVERNOR..152. Ardeshir and Heyat en Nufous dccxu.One day, as I
stood in my shop, there came up to me a woman and stopped before me; and she as she were the full moon rising from among the stars, and the
place was illumined by her light. When I saw her, I fixed my eyes on her and stared in her face; and she bespoke me with soft speech. When I heard
her words and the sweetness of her speech, I lusted after her; and when she saw that I lusted after her, she did her occasion and promising me [to
come again], went away, leaving my mind occupied with her and fire kindled in my heart. Then I abode, perplexed and pondering my affair, whilst
fire flamed in my heart, till the third day, when she came again and I scarce credited her coming. When I saw her, I talked with her and cajoled her
and courted her and strove to win her favour with speech and invited her [to my house]; but she answered, saying, 'I will not go up into any one's
house.' Quoth I, 'I will go with thee;' and she said, 'Arise and come with me.'.? ? ? ? ? To whom save thee shall I complain, of whom relief implore,
Whose image came to visit me, what while in dreams I lay?.Woman accused of Lewdness, The Pious, ii. 5..? ? ? ? ? w. The Fox and the Folk (235)
M.When the company heard the seventh officer's story, they were moved to exceeding mirth, and El Melik ez Zahir Bibers rejoiced in that which
he heard and said, 'By Allah, there betide things in this world, from which kings are shut out, by reason of their exalted station!" Then came
forward another man from amongst the company and said, 'There hath reached me from one of my friends another story bearing on the malice of
women and their craft, and it is rarer and more extraordinary and more diverting than all that hath been told to you.".? ? ? ? ? Of spies, "How long,
O scoffer, wilt mock at my despair, As 'twere God had created nought else whereat to jeer?".Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the Porter, iii.
199..'Twere fitter and better my loves that I leave, For, if the eye see not, the heart will not grieve..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Calender's Story xii.? ? ?
? ? Alack, my grief! Thou wast, indeed, grown absent from my yiew, Yet art the apple of mine eye nor couldst from me divide..19. Hassan of
Bassora and the King's Daughter of the Jinn cclxxxvi.Meanwhile, Selim abode with the cook a whole year's space, earning him two dinars every
day; and when his affair was prolonged, the cook inclined unto him and took compassion on him, on condition that, if he let him go, he should not
discover his fashion to the Sultan, for that it was his wont every little while to entrap a man and carry him to his house and slay him and take his
money and cook his flesh and give it to the folk to eat. So he said to him, 'O youth, wilt thou that I release thee from this thy plight, on condition
that thou be reasonable and discover not aught of thine affair ever?' And Selim answered, 'I will swear to thee by whatsoever oath thou choosest
that I will keep thy secret and will not speak one syllable against thy due, what while I abide on life.' Quoth the cook, 'I purpose to send thee forth
with my brother and cause thee travel with him on the sea, on condition that thou be unto him a boughten slave; and when he cometh to the land of
Hind, he shall sell thee and thus wilt thou be delivered from prison and slaughter.' And Selim said, 'It is well: be it as thou sayst, may God the Most
High requite thee with good!'.? ? ? ? ? Kohl (159) in its native country, too, is but a kind of stone; Cast out and thrown upon the ways, it lies
unvalued quite;.I am the champion-slayer he warrior without peer, iii. 94. 249----.Then I sang and the captain said, "It is good," Quoth I, "Nay, but
thou art loathly." He looked at me and said, "By Allah, thou shalt never more scent the odour of the world!" But his comrades said to him, "Do it
not," and appeased him, till he said, "If it must be so, she shall abide here a whole year, not going forth." And I said, "I am content to submit to
whatsoever pleaseth thee. If I have erred, thou art of those to whom pertaineth clemency." He shook his head and drank, then arose and went out to
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do his occasion, what while his comrades were occupied with what they were about of merry-making and drunkenness and sport. So I winked to
my fellows and we slipped out into the corridor. We found the door open and fled forth, unveiled and knowing not whither we went; nor did we
halt till we had left the house far behind and happened on a cook cooking, to whom said I, "Hast thou a mind to quicken dead folk?" And he said,
"Come up." So we went up into the shop, and he said, 'Lie down." Accordingly, we lay down and he covered us with the grass, (137) wherewith he
was used to kindle [the fire] under the food..? ? ? ? ? Let destiny with loosened rein its course appointed fare And lie thou down to sleep by night,
with heart devoid of care;.? ? ? ? ? The wine was sweet to us to drink in pleasance and repose, And in a garden of the garths of Paradise we lay,.4.
The Three Apples xix.72. Haroun er Reshid and the three Girls ccclxxxvii.So they dragged him away, what while he wept and spoke the words
which whoso saith shall nowise be confounded, to wit, "There is no power and no virtue save in God the Most High, the Sublime!" When they
came to the Tigris, one of them drew the sword upon him and El Muradi said to the swordbearer, "Smite off his head." But one of them, Ahmed by
name, said, "O folk, deal gently with this poor wretch and slay him not unjustly and wickedly, for I stand in fear of God the Most High, lest He
burn me with his fire." Quoth El Muradi, "A truce to this talk!" And Ahmed said, "If ye do with him aught, I will acquaint the Commander of the
Faithful." "How, then, shall we do with him?" asked they; and he answered, "Let us deposit him in prison and I will be answerable to you for his
provision; so shall we be quit of his blood, for indeed he is wrongfully used." So they took him up and casting him into the Prison of Blood,
(13)went away..Then Mesrour carried her to the other end of the sitting-chamber and bound her eyes and making her sit, stood awaiting a second
commandment; whereupon quoth the Lady Zubeideh, "O Commander of the Faithful, with thy permission, wilt thou not vouchsafe this damsel a
share of thy clemency? Indeed, if thou slay her, it were injustice." Quoth he, "What is to be done with her?" And she said, "Forbear to slay her and
send for her lord. If he be as she describeth him in grace and goodliness, she is excused, and if he be not on this wise, then slay her, and this shall
be thy justification against her." (22).? ? ? ? ? And dar'dst, O dweller in the tents, to lift thine eyes to me, Hoping by stress to win of me the
amorous delight,.? ? ? ? ? Sherik ben Amrou, what device avails the hand of death to stay? O brother of the brotherless, brother of all th' afflicted,
say..His father rejoiced in him with the utmost joy and his heart was solaced and he was glad; and he made banquets to the folk and clad the poor
and the widows. He named the boy Sidi (3) Noureddin Ali and reared him in fondness and delight among the slaves and servants. When he came to
seven years of age, his father put him to school, where he learned the sublime Koran and the arts of writing and reckoning: and when he reached his
tenth year, he learned horsemanship and archery and to occupy himself with arts and sciences of all kinds, part and parts. (4) He grew up pleasant
and subtle and goodly and lovesome, ravishing all who beheld him, and inclined to companying with brethren and comrades and mixing with
merchants and travellers. From these latter he heard tell of that which they had seen of the marvels of the cities in their travels and heard them say,
"He who leaveth not his native land diverteth not himself [with the sight of the marvels of the world,] and especially of the city of
Baghdad.".Merchants, The Sharper and the, ii. 46..Now the king's son was playing in the exercise-ground with the ball and the mall, and the stone
lit on his ear and cut it off, whereupon the prince fell down in a swoon. So they enquired who had thrown the stone and [finding that it was
Bihkerd,] took him and carried him before the prince, who bade put him to death. Accordingly, they cast the turban from his head and were about
to bind his eyes, when the prince looked at him and seeing him cropped of an ear, said to him, 'Except thou wert a lewd fellow, thine ear had not
been cut off.' 'Not so, by Allah!' answered Bihkerd. 'Nay, but the story [of the loss] of my ear is thus and thus, and I pardoned him who smote me
with an arrow and cut off my ear.' When the prince heard this, he looked in his face and knowing him, cried out and said, 'Art thou not Bihkerd the
king?' 'Yes,' answered he, and the prince said to him 'What bringeth thee here?' So he told him all that had betided him and the folk marvelled and
extolled the perfection of God the Most High..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa. The Merchant and the Parrot xiv.First Officer's Story, The, ii. 122.."Leave the
mention of him. Who is at the door?" Quoth Adi, "El Akhwes el Ansari." (54) "God the Most High put him away and estrange him from His
mercy!" cried Omar. "Is it not he who said, berhyming on a man of Medina his slave-girl, so she might outlive her master ... ?" [And he repeated
the following line:].94. The King and the Virtuous Wife cccciv.Calcutta (1814-18) Text..Then said he whom she had delivered from torture and for
whom she had paid a thousand dirhems and who had required her of herself in his house, for that her beauty pleased him, and [when she refused to
yield to him] had forged a letter against her and treacherously denounced her to the Sultan and requited her bounty with ingratitude, 'I am he who
wronged her and lied against her, and this is the issue of the oppressor's affair.'
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